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REPORTS FROM THE FIELD 

 

(Montpelier) 
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This year, the raspberry yield was down by two thirds due to frost kill; the blueberry yield was 

down 20% mainly due to incomplete pollination. April's warmth caused our most popular 

variety, Patriot, to blossom before the bees were fully active. Time now get to a little rest. And 

we are looking forward to next year! 

 

(Granville NY) After a pretty crazy summer the fall at least is half decent; spinach is absolutely 

incredible and the beet crop was great. Carrots got Alternaria again so yield will be down but 

the turnips, rutabagas, celariac, and winter radishes look good. Fall cabbage never headed up 

and have Bejo seed rep coming to take a look at it later this week. Broccoli and cauliflower look 

good though, although really not coming on strong. Potatoes are storing well so far; had late 

blight but mowed and sprayed and what we did store looks good. Will make sure to sell out 

early and disinfect area so we don't overwinter any disease for next year. First seeding of 

greens in the tunnel is in, more going in next week. New cooler is working out great. We bought 

a 40 foot insulated shipping container and added refrigeration equipment. Could have gone 

with a smaller compressor, it almost never turns on and chill-down is a matter of minutes not 

hours; they insulate those things well. Markets are down this fall; we had a great summer and 

now sales have visibly slowed from last year. 

 

(S. Royalton) This weather is a fitting end for the worst growing year I've had in 14 seasons at 

this.  As it turns out the gross looks like it might be the same as last year, but we definitely put 

more hours in to get there. I'm having a lot of trouble drying off onions. Pumpkins had excellent 

size and numbers, but winter squash had small numbers? 

 

(Wolcott, VT) Almost all of the seed crops are indoors by now, and so far we’ve had good 

germination rates on just about everything, which is always the key measure. A couple of the 

Brassica seed crops need a few more weeks to break dormancy, but the seed looks really fat 

and pretty, so we’re confident they’ll make it. The last of the squash and melon crops were still 

outside with the hard freeze we just had, which makes harvesting them a lot harder, because 

they turn to mush, but it doesn’t usually damage the seed. A couple crops have had surprisingly 

crummy seed yields and we think it’s because they didn’t get pollinated well enough during the 

endless rain we had earlier this summer. The wild bees will fly in the rain, but the rented 

honeybees are so finicky that way. 

 

(Little Compton RI) We never got late blight in our greenhouse tomatoes but managed to get 

every other disease variation on the list. We are going to be extra careful cleaning all parts of 

the house this year with Oxidate or some similar agent. The winter growing for us started a 

while ago without much cleaning in between the tomatoes and the greens.  



I am hoping the dissimilarities of the plants will allow me to grow the spinach and greens I need 

for the next few months. Which brings us to the question about the long term ramifications of 

winter growing: 
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(Salisbury NH)  Still pulling some huge Kennebec potatoes from the field. We weighed one and 

it was 2.07 lbs! Think it might take several hours to bake. No sign of blight but we had possibly 

earth worm damage on some ends



 

KINSGBURY FARM LEASE AVAILABLE, WARREN VT 

 

The Vermont Foodbank seeks to lease its Kingsbury Farm in Warren, Vermont, to an 

experienced farmer, group of farmers, or an organization that can help fulfill the charitable 

mission of the Foodbank, interact positively with farm visitors and local community members, 

and successfully develop an important agricultural resource. The individual or group will 
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Dec. 2, Blueberry/Cranberry Production Topics. Dr. Gary Pavlis, Rutgers “Blueberry Site 

Preparation and Fertility Considerations” and Sonia Schloemann, UMass “Overcoming 

Blueberry Pollination Challenges” 

Dec. 9, Blueberry/Cranberry Insect Management. Dr. Roger Williams, Ohio State, “Japanese 

Beetle Management” and Robert Childs of UMass “Winter Moth: A New Blueberry Pest”  

Jan. 6, 2010 Bramble Production Topics. Dr. Marvin Pritts, Cornell “Growing Brambles in High 

Tunnels” and Dr. Fumiomi Takeda, USDA Kearneysville WV “Rotating Cross Arm Trellis for 

Brambles” 

Jan. 20, 2010, Bramble Weed Management. Dr. David Handley, UMaine “Cn75>-2<0oc3l2 Trr 


